


 
 
 
Dear Mayor, 
 
 
 You have kindly invited the President of the French Republic to participate in the 
festivities organized around the celebration of the 450th anniversary of the city of 
Jacksonville on May 1rst 2012. 
 
  Mr Nicolas SARKOZY appreciates the invitation; however, he will not be able to 
attend given his busy agenda.  
 
 The Head of State has asked that I share with you his enthusiasm for such a 
commemoration which will be an occasion to revive the memory of navigator, Jean Ribault, 
who, in the spring of 1562, took possession of the State of Florida in the name of France. 
With the help of the Timucua Indians, the members of his expedition founded Fort Caroline;   
this first settlement was able to develop and prosper and is now known as the city of 
Jacksonville. 
 
 The President of the Republic is thrilled by the idea that the anniversary of this 
communal history will help consolidate Franco-American relations. In this regard, he feels 
strongly about France being associated to this celebration: two schooners of the national 
Marine, the Belle Poule, and the Etoile have recently left the port of Brest to join in the 
celebrations honoring the town of Jacksonville. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
Simon Babre 
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